LAWIS MINUTES – 9/8/99

The Los Alamos Women in Science Steering Committee met in Otowi Side Room C on Wednesday, September 8th 1999 at 7:00a.m.  Committee members present were Amy Anderson, Mary S. Campbell, Susana Delano, Janie Enter, Cass Mason, Ann Mauzy, Angelique Neuman, and Trish Wright.  Members absent were Huyen Dinh and Alexine Salazar.  Jane Sherwood from AAUW was our guest.

· Minutes:  The minutes from the 8/11/99 meeting were reviewed.  Ann moved to approve the minutes.  Janie seconded.  Amy will send the approved minutes to Tinka Gammel for inclusion on the LAWIS Web-site.

· Treasurer’s Report:  Trish provided us with an update on the LAWIS accounts.  As of 8/31/99, we have $1,119.11 in Savings; $2,613.09 in Checking; $824.18 in EYH; and $460.16 in Annual Meeting for a total of $5,010.54.  Angelique gave Trish a check for $470.00 from the State, a replacement for check #534, for the EYH account.  Tinka Gammel requested reimbursement for gift certificates she had purchased for the State Science Fair.  Janie moved that the committee reimburse Tinka $100.00 for the cost of the gift certificates.  Ann seconded.  Mary talked about an e-mail that came from Maura Mullaney of BUS-1 stating that the EYH account ledger still contains around $3,000 of contributions from laboratory organizations.  Mary will check to see if the money needs to be spent by the end of the fiscal year.  The committee recommended that the money be spent for career booklets and other EYH supplies.

· Chapter Picnic:  Amy said she has placed an order with Allied Foods.  The order was for food for 25 people, which includes barbecued chicken, buns, a warmer, serving spoon, and paper plates.  The price quoted was about $4.25 per person.  Due to additional last minute registrations, the committee suggested that the order be increased to include barbecued chicken for 30 people and an order for a vegetarian pasta salad for 15 people.  Amy said she would get the exact cost from Allied and get that information to Trish.  Mary said she would bring a vegetarian casserole.  Amy will check with Alexine to see if she is still planning to bring the drinks, a cooler, and ice.  Amy offered to bring plastic eating utensils, napkins, and cups.  Amy said Alexine would be paying for and picking up the food order from Allied at 11:00a.m.on Friday.

· AAUW Report:  Cass introduced our guest, Jane Sherwood, of the Los Alamos AAUW.  Jane spoke to us about a variety of AAUW publications, activities, and events.  Jane distributed copies of the September 1999 AAUW Los Alamos Branch Bulletin.  Jane passed around copies of two recent AAUW publications, “Gaining a Foothold: Women’s Transition Through Work and College,” and “Girls Can.”  We discussed possibilities for collaboration, but the consensus is that we need to focus our efforts on getting the mentoring program going before taking on another initiative.  Angelique said she would put information about Los Alamos AAUW programs in the next LAWIS Newsletter.  Cass made a motion that we promote synergism between LAWIS and Los Alamos AAUW by advertising each other’s programs and continuing to look for opportunities to co-sponsor events of mutual interest.   Seconded by Trish.  

· Annual meeting:  No report.  Angelique said she included a copy of the call for papers and the registration form in the latest newsletter.

· Logo Contest:  Susana said her goal is to have a poster, advertising the logo contest, ready for distribution by October 1st.   The new deadline for submitting an entry into the logo contest will be November 19th.  Susana asked for help in getting contacts at the schools.  Cass said she knows someone at the high school.   The plan is for the posters to be distributed at the high school, middle school, around town, and at the lab the first week in October.

The next meeting of the LAWIS Steering Committee will be held on Wednesday, October 13th, 1999 at 7:00a.m.  Susana moved to adjourn the meeting.  Janie seconded.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Anderson
